## 2023-2024 Board of Directors



Apollo Shores Web Site: Apolloshores.org Apollo Shores e-mail: apolloshores@gmail.com

President

John Kueck (865) 271-8391

THE APOLLO SHORES LINE

APRIL 2024

1st Vice President Russ Roberson (865) 405-1944

Hello neighbors and friends!

If you have friends or family that would like information about Apollo Shores, they can visit our

2nd Vice President

Nancy Herhold (423) 402-1525 Goodbye winter, a new spring is upon us!

website at: <a href="https://apolloshores.org">https://apolloshores.org</a>. On the website they will find information about the community, the Board of Directors, pictures of events, and the Covenants and By-laws.

Kathryn Atkins

TVA Parcel 240 is just South of Apollo Shores and provides an approximate six acre thickly wooded natural respite to the neighboring resort. This Parcel 240 is currently Zone 4, Natural Resource Conservation, which means no development. At our Annual Meeting on 8/20/22, we held a vote that strongly affirmed our position to keep this zoning the same, and a petition was also circulated. Much work was put into this effort by residents Chris Hill and Gail Oculczyk. We also wrote to the TVA Chairman explaining our opposition to changing the parcel from Zone 4 to 6. TVA has responded to our letter and said that a public hearing would have to be held before the classification of the parcel could be changed.

Kathryn Atkins (865) 310-6207

Treasurer

Mary Short (423) 305-5995

Board Member

Bonnie Boyd (423) 413-1147

Board Member Cameron Wilkey (423) 834-2157

Board Member Lori Birkel (309) 224-9073

Board Member Janie May (513-484-9130)

Board Member Gail Eiler (440-223-9584) With summer fast approaching, let's all think about our homes and lawns. When you decided to purchase a home in Apollo Shores, you made a great decision based on the reputation, character and appeal of the neighborhood. The appearance of our homes and lawns sets the standard for the neighborhood. Let's all ensure our homes are neat and attractive.

The Board has performed needed maintenance at Caron Drive Park. We have maintained the old rip -rap shoreline to stabilize it and made some repairs to the pavilion. We plan more sprucing up and landscaping this spring.

Did you know that more children die from drowning than any other cause, and it's the second leading cause of death for children age 5-14? The Younger the Child, the Greater the Risk. Most parents think water safety is first and foremost on their minds whenever they are enjoying summer activities with their young kids. But when the unthinkable happens, caregivers often say, "I only looked away for a second." Never leave your child alone near the water.

## **Event Schedule:**

April 13 — Spring workday (coffee and donuts)
May 10 and 11 — Community Yard Sales
July 4 - Golf cart parade and picnic (bring a dish)
August 17 — Annual meeting and picnic (bring a dish)
October 12 — Fall workday and Betsy Henley fish fry